THE CITY OF

PRINCE
RUPERT

FORIMMEDIATE RELEASE

CITYENTERING INTO AGREEMENTTO SELLLAND
FOR HOUSING

Agreement Would Sell Former Seal Cove Quarry Area to Keycorp
Developed by Keycorp for up to 300 Unit Four-Phased Development

PRINCE RUPERT,NOVEMBER 34,2022 - City Councilhas approved public notification for
the sale of landsin Seal Cove to support the development ofaninitial 75 markethousing
units, and up to 300 units overaproposed four phased development. The lands are directly
adjacenttothe new Seal Cove park, in the former quarry area along Bellis Road.

“We all know that demand for housingisincredibly highin Prince Rupert,” said outgoing
MayorLee Brain. “The addition of up to 300 unitsoverthe longerterm, and 75 units to start,
will helptoalleviatesome of the intense pressure of our current housing market, provide
market options forworking professionals andretirees, and help withincubating the Seal
Covearea - whichwasa priority of the 2030 Vision.”

“We are pleasedto have this opportunity to provide much needed housingin Prince Rupert,”
saidKeycorp DevelopmentDirector, MalcolmMcNaughton. “Welook forward toinvestingin
the city and working with the communityto not only create housing, but the jobs and
economicgrowththatcomeswithit.”

This proposed saleisthe outcome of Council’s InterimHousingActionStrategy, passedin
2021, withthe City movingforward toincentivizenew development and address the housing
crunch by increasing the variety of housing options.

Althoughthisareais slated for market development, the Cityis continuing to pursue
affordable optionsaswell. Earlierthismonththe City issued aRequest for Expressions of
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Interesttodevelop ashort-listofinterested partiesin providingcommunity housing
development forPrince Rupert. Through that process, the City islooking for opportunitiesto
apply for funding through the Federal Rapid Housing Initiative, withaspecific focus on
encouraging developments thatinclude affordable options. The exact form and shape of
these future developments will be informed by the City’s Housing Needs Assessment, which
will be completed by the end ofthe year.

BACKGROUND

Keycorp Developmentis areal estate developmentfirm thathas operated forover 40 years
inBC, and has overseenthe successful development of over 6,000 residential units-
including single family homes, town homes, and condominiums. Keycorp has also partnered
with BC Housing, the Capital Regional District Housing Corporation and otheragenciesto
successfully build not for profit housing.

Thisdevelopment must still
undergo the public notification
for property disposition, and will
also gothrough the public
process for both subdivisionand
rezoning from M3 Waterfront
Industrial, to multi-family
residential zoning. Aithough not
currentlyidentifiedasapotential
futureresidential areainthe
City’s Official CommunityPlan,
thislocation hasbeenidentified
for potential mixeduse
developmentandisdirectly

adjacenttoexistingresidential
neighbourhoods. Itisalsowell Outgoing MayorLee Brain and City ManagerRob Buchan

connectedtothe newly Standin front of the proposed new housing sitein Seal Cove

renovated trail network, parkand
service amenities -all priorities for housing densification.
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